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Mardi Gras Ball again a roaring success  

  For its 14th annual Mardi Gras 
Ball, Friends of Jazz had a multi-
tude to offer, from tasty food to 
terrific silent auction items to the 
crowning of a new king and queen. 
But as is often the case, it was the 
live music that was a standout: At-
tendees heard children playing jazz 
on their recorders, examples of 
great early jazz from students of Cal 
State Fullerton, and danceable big 
band and swing tunes from Fuller-
ton Collegeôs student musicians. 

 All served as reminders of why 
FOJ came into being, why it exists 
and why it keeps on keepinô on: to 
instill within young people an inter-
est in and a love of jazz so that the 
music continues to flourish well 
into the 21st century. Never has the 
mission ñHelp Keep Music in Our 

FOJôs biggest annual event 
underscores its purpose: 
Passing the jazz torch. 

 

PASSING THE BATON: Newly crowned King and Queen 
Doug Chaffee and Paulette Marshall cross scepters, 

joined by outgoing royalty Dean and Jeanie Stockwell. 

Photos by Chi-Chung Keung 

lette Marshall, an honor 
bestowed in recognition of 
the coupleôs many contri-
butions to the Fullerton 
community and their long-
time support of Friends of 
Jazz. The new King gave 
thanks to all, noting that 
ñFullertonôs true riches are   

Schoolsò been so loud and clear. 

 By 5 p.m., things were already 
nearly in full swing in the ballroom 
of Breaôs Embassy Suites. Under 
the direction of Chuck Tumlinson, 
Cal State Fullertonôs Early Jazz 
Ensemble provided the eventôs pre-
dinner live music. Making up the 
ensemble: Gary Gould on clarinet 
and saxophone, Danny Anaya on 
guitar, Andrew E. Barrett on piano, 
Freddy Uyehara on bass and Tim 
Brennan on drums. Guest perform-
ers Vinnie Nguyen on trombone 
and Tumlinson himself on trumpet 
rounded out the group. Its reper-
toire of mostly ô20s selections in-
cluded ñBye Bye Blues,ò ñ(Back 
Home Again in) Indiana,ò ñTin 
Roof Bluesò and ñWay Down Yon-
der in New Orleans.ò 

 Master of Ceremonies Wayne Ma-
son delivered the welcome remarks 
and introductions. Dean and Jeanie 
Stockwell, the outgoing King and 
Queen, then made way for the coro- 
nation of Doug Chaffee and Pau- 

Recorder program kids have their day in the sun  
 On Tuesday, April 7, 2015, Friends of 
Jazzôs successful fourth-grade recorder class 
program had a chance to show its value in 
an unusual setting: that of city government. 

 With their parents proudly watching, 11 
fourth-graders from Beechwood School 
provided the opening of the weekly Fuller-
ton City Council meeting at City Hall, for 
the pledge of allegiance, by performing the 
song ñAmerica the Beautifulò on their re-
corders. 

 The musical performance wasnôt just acces-
sible live; it was also televised on Time 
Warnerôs channel 3 and streamed online via 
the cityôs website. 

 For their efforts, performance and accom-
plishments, each student received a special 
pin and was made an Associate Mayor.     ǆ 

its people, and the new 
Queen then recited an origi-
nal poem about Jean and Bill 
Klinghoffer and all of FOJ. 
Next, the Early Jazz Ensem-
ble provided a spirited rendi-
tion of ñWhen the Saints Go 
Marching Inò for the New                           

               Continued on page 4 
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FOJ news in  br ie f  

Members thanked for continued support  

Dear Supporters of Friends of Jazz: 
  Friends of Jazz, Inc. is most appreciative of the 
memberships and attendance at the events that 
help keep music in our schools. Each year a budget 
is developed that determines how all of the pro-
grams will be financed by Friends of Jazz. 
  It is so important to have your membership funds 
and financial support. We encourage you to con-
tinue as well as having your family, friends and 
neighbors attend our various events. 
  We also welcome ideas, suggestions, volunteer-
ism, etc. Please do not hesitate to call to voice an 
opinion, an idea, criticism or just to say ñIôd like to 
be on that committeeò etc. We welcome all the 
help we can get. 

Jean 
Jean Klinghoffer, 
Membership Chair 
Friends of Jazz, Inc. 
714-871-6342 or jeanalted@aol.com 

  A CLARIFICATION: In the last issue of Jive Talkinõ, in an 

article on page 5 about the Appreciation Concert held 

at Meng Hall, Cal State University Fullerton, on October 

17, 2014, it wasnõt made clear that CSUF, not Friends 

of Jazz, hosted the reception preceding the concert. 

German band slated for Oktoberfest  

  Friends of Jazz treasurer Nick Batinich has hired the 
Alpine Quintet, an authentic German band, to per-
form at FOJôs annual Oktoberfest. The event, one of 
FOJôs most popular pre-Mardi Gras parties, will be 
held on Sunday evening, October 25, at the Elks 
Lodge of Fullerton. Weôll detail this group next issue. 

 World Music Day is an annual music festival that takes 
place in many cities and more than 100 countries around 
the world on June 21, the first day of summer. This year, 
Fullerton will join the event with Day of Music Fullerton, a 
city-wide celebration of music that will unfold at numerous 
venues and sites throughout Fullerton from 10 a.m. to 10 
p.m. on Sunday, June 21 (the first day of summer). 

 For more information, go to thedayofmusic.com or contact 
Carol van Ahlers, carol.vanahlers@sbcglobal.net 

ˉ  ˉ  ˉ 

 Mike Peak of the The Peak Experience Jazz Ensemble re-
ports that Volume 1 of the groupôs ñLive at Lucyôs Placeò 
series of CDs is here! The recording, which Peak said ñhas 
the same high-energy óhouse partyô dynamics that is the 
standard for all of the Lucyôs Place concerts,ò will be un-
veiled at a free CD release party on May 31. For more info., 
contact Mike at mikepeak@cox.net or 949-425-9192. 

ˉ  ˉ  ˉ 

 Friends of Jazz is now accepting display ads in its newslet-
ter, which reaches more than 300 readers each issue. The 
response to ads in the Mardi Gras program has brought new 
business to many of our advertisers. Ads in Jive Talkinô 
will not only help FOJ, but also provide new customers for 
the business owner. Ad sizes and rates are full-page (7òw x 
10òh), $100; half-page vertical (3.5òw x 10òh), $55; half-
page horizontal (7òw x 5òh), $55; quarter-page (3.5òw x 
5òh), $35; business card (3.5òw x 2òh), $25. To place your 
ad or for more information, contact Irene Kauppi at 714-
525-5162.      ǆ 

  To whom it may concern: 

 Friends of Jazz has dynamically encouraged my students in mul-
tiple ways in academics and self-confidence. I have asked FOJ to 
come to my classroom for at least eight years. Each year, I watch 
FOJôs super-talented music teachers introduce my students to the 
recorder ï most of them for the first time. Within 10 class ses-
sions, my class is able to perform at least five or six songs for 
their parents and the community. To me that is amazing! 

  I do not have musical training, so I am blessed to have FOJ 
come to teach music to my students. Some of my students are not 
academically inclined, but when it comes time for the recorder 
class, that is where they shine. It is so very important to give eve-
ry child the opportunity to discover music ï and not only that, but 
to see that they can also create music. In learning an instrument, 
my students feel a new confidence ï most of them so much that 
when they get to the fifth grade, they sign up for Band Class. 

  I have found that FOJôs recorder class has been an invaluable 
addition to the fourth gradeôs academic and arts program. I truly 
hope we can continue this relationship for many years to come, 

Please see LETTERS on page 2 

Educators  say ôThank you, FOJ!õ 
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High school jazz band students strut their stuff  
 

Photos by Jim Harlan, Alexander 
Gorkovenko, Judi McDuff and 

Paul Burciaga 

 As this yearôs springtime high 
school jazz band program at 
Steamers wound down to its 
conclusion, each outstanding 
student musician made his or 
her mark upon not just FOJ 
judges, but parents and family, 
friends and jazz fans. 

 Friends of Jazz sponsored 11 
high school jazz bands at 
Steamers Jazz Club in Fuller-
ton from March 7 to May 23. 
Each week, FOJ awarded $400 
scholarship to an excellent mu-
sician and a $300 contribution 
to each jazz program for a total 
of $7,700. 

 Here are this yearôs scholar-
ship recipients: 

  Brethren Christian: Austin 
Apple, trombone; El Dorado: 
Noah Johnson, alto & soprano 
saxophone; Esperanza: David 
Tecker, upright bass; Fullerton: 
Josselyn Escobar, tenor sax; 
Irvine: Rocky Mandayam, alto 
sax; Long Beach Polytechnic: 
Emily Chun, piano; Los Alami-
tos: Todd Scales, guitar; Mis-
sion Viejo: Maria Gorkovenko, 
trumpet; Servite: Jake Steins, 
tenor saxophone; Valencia: 
Baltazar Montoya, bass; Yorba 
Linda: Kaylah Ivey, drums. 

Iôve seen firsthand how tremendously ben-
eficial it is to give students the opportunity 
to learn to read, play and create music. 

Danielle Bagger, 

Fourth-grade Teacher of the Year 2015, 

Raymond Elementary School, Fullerton 

ˉ  ˉ  ˉ 

  This letter is to forward my highest and 
unconditional recommendation of Friends 
of Jazz for any endowment or other type of 
financial support for which they may be 
eligible. As an organization, FOJ is a truly 
unique, remarkable and wonderfully be- 

nevolent asset to our musical community. 
For more than 15 years, our school has 
had the privilege of participating in FOJôs 
high school jazz showcase at Steamers 
and has received literally thousands of 
dollars in contributions to our program as 
well as individual student scholarships to 
outstanding high school musicians chosen 
at the performance. 

  The program monies are used to pur-
chase equipment and sheet music and to 
fund the visits of professional clinicians 
to our school. The scholarship funds are 
used by students to further their individu-
al music education and pursuit of excel-
lence. 

  Jim Harlan, Nick Batinich and the other 
wonderful people in FOJ devote every 
Saturday afternoon over many weeks 
each year to attending this series and 
making sure that hundreds of aspiring 
young musicians have a first-class experi-
ence at Steamers. I strongly believe that 
they deserve every bit of support possible, 
financial and otherwise, in their continued 
efforts! The fantastic support of Friends 
of Jazz, artistically and financially, is nev-
er taken for granted. It is my pleasure to 
write this letter, and please donôt hesitate 
to be in touch with me regarding anything 

Please see LETTERS on page 7 

LETTERS, continued from page 2 

Music educators write to Friends of  Jazz to express gratitude  

Itôs another great 
spring for the long-
running FOJ program 

 Scholarship winners are se-
lected on their skill level, tech-
nique, dynamics, and com-
mand of the instrument. The 
program chair is Jim Harlan, 

and FOJ members Dale and 
Sue Boatman, Dylan Harlan, 
Eric Marchese, Gil and Judy 
McFadden, Phil Rothstein and 
Colleen Wadsworth helped to 

judge this year. Special thanks 
to Steamersô Terence Love for 
providing the venue and to 
concerts series program chair-
man Rich Watson.     ǆ 

Left, from top: Esperanzaõs David 

Tecker and Brad Davis, Los Alami-

tosõ Griffins, El Dorado trombonist, 

Fullertonõs Troy Trimble and Joss- 

elyn Escobar. Center, from top:  

Long Beach Polyõs Chris Stevens 

and Emily Chun, Mission Viejoõs 

Maria Gorkovenko with FOJõs Judy 

and Gil McFadden, Irvineõs Rocky 

Mandayam and Bob Avzaradel with 

FOJõs Dylan Harlan, Serviteõs Mike  

Burrows and Jake Steins with FOJõs 

Jim Harlan and Dale & Sue Boat-

man, Valenciaõs Baltazar Montoya 

& Pete Perez with FOJõs Phil Roth-

stein. Above: Brethren Christianõs 

Len Montgomery and Austin Apple. 

Below: Yorba Linda Mustangs. 


